

January 17, 2020

Dear CPS Energy Customer:

Thank you for being our customer. We are writing to let you know we are planning a new substation and transmission project that will improve electric service reliability in your area. The Midtown Substation & Transmission project consists of constructing a new substation, transmission line, and distribution lines near the intersection of San Pedro Avenue and the Union Pacific Railroad.

The determination of the project's location followed CPS Energy's Substation & Transmission Routing/Siting Process Manual which included an open house, an environmental assessment, and continuous coordination with interested customers. The project was presented to the CPS Energy Board of Trustees at their January 14, 2020 meeting. Prior to making a final determination regarding the project, the CPS Energy Board of Trustees will host a Public Input Session on the evening of Tuesday, February 4, 2020, to hear customer comments regarding the proposed substation and transmission line location.

Temple Beth-El, San Antonio, Texas 211 Belknap Place, San Antonio, TX 78212

AGENDA:

5:30 to 6:00 pmRegistration Period
Displays & informal discussion with
CPS Energy's project team

6:00 to 7:30 pmPublic Input Meeting

Customers who wish to speak during the Public Input Session will need to fill out a registration card between 5:30 and 6:00 p.m. Customers may also submit written comments for later review by CPS Energy's Board of Trustees during the registration period.

The meeting will begin at 6:00 p.m. A project overview presentation will be given at 6:10 p.m. Pre-registered speakers will speak beginning at 6:25 p.m. The meeting is free and open to the public.

If you have questions or need any special on-site accommodations to attend the meeting, please contact me. Thank you in advance for taking the time to join us and provide your feedback.

Sincerely,

Basileo Rocha Project Manager

Email: midtownproject@cpsenergy.com

Phone: (210) 353-4883

Bubba